
 

 

 

 

                             Notice of Intent to Award a Sole Source Procurement 

 

 Subject:  Wireless monitoring & control system for the vacuum sewer system 

 Date:   September 21, 2018 

 Due Date:  October 1, 2018 

 Sole/Single Source No: EWD SS 2018-102 

  

This is not a Request for Proposals as there is no solicitation available. The proposed action is for product 
or services for which the Englewood Water District intends to award with only one source in accordance 
with Florida State Statute 287.057(5)c.  Any responses received as a result of this Notice of Intent shall be 
considered solely for the purpose of determining whether to conduct a competitive procurement. 
Responses will not be considered as proposals, bids, or quotes. 

The Englewood Water District intends to award a sole source procurement to Legend Energy Advisors, 
LLC., for a wireless monitoring and control system for the Englewood Water District’s vacuum sewer 
system. 

The system will detect issues in the pit including but not limited to stuck valves, failed valves, failed sensor 
tubes, excess cycling and other common problems.  It will also have the ability to control the valve.  The 
system will have two-way communication with complete admin. control over wireless response 
settings.  The system will require no modification to the pit for sensors or wireless communications and 
will not have repeaters. 

Interested firms or individuals may identify their interest and capability to respond to the requirement by 
submitting in writing their name, address, point of contact, telephone number, email, and a statement 
regarding their capability of meeting or exceeding the requirements stated herein. All responses received 
within seven (7) business days after the date of publication of this notice will be reviewed by the 
Englewood Water District. A determination by the District not to compete this proposed action based on 
the responses to this notice is solely within the discretion of the District. 

All responses must be in writing and returned to ATTN: Bee Ling Wheaton, Contracts & Procurement 
Specialist, Englewood Water District, 201 Selma Ave, Englewood, FL 34223, by fax (941) 460-1025, or email 
to bwheaton@englewoodwater.com. Please note the sole/single source number on the documentation. 
No verbal requests will be honored. 
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